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Last week, the National Mining Association (NMA) filed comments in 

response to the Office of Surface Mining Reclamation and Enforcement's 

(OSMRE) proposed rule to rescind its 2024 Ten-Day Notice (TDN) 

regulations. The NMA's comments supported the recission and reiterated 

many of our previous comments in the 2020 and 2023 rulemaking 

processes, including recommendations for further refinements to the TDN 

regulations.  

 

Recall, OSMRE asserted that the proposed recission would streamline the 

process for coordination with state regulatory authorities and minimize 

duplicative efforts on the administration of the Surface Mining Control and 

Reclamation Act (SMCRA). OSMRE also argued that the proposed rescission 

would align the regulations with the single, best meaning of the statutory 

language in SMCRA. See NMA memorandum from June 18, 2025, for more 

information.  

 

If you have any questions related to this submission, please contact Tawny 

Bridgeford at tbridgeford@nma.org. 

 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnma.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2025%2F07%2FNMA-2025-TDN-Rulemaking-Comments.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CJRandall%40nma.org%7C8cc00d57e76d4b08694f08ddc92e799d%7Cc17c205067d7447ea716d180827b4ae5%7C0%7C0%7C638887923654974871%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uB8fk79u6PDC6KouMhHShm%2BoSazkerhKFAOSoanBvWE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.govinfo.gov%2Fcontent%2Fpkg%2FFR-2025-06-16%2Fpdf%2F2025-10999.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CJRandall%40nma.org%7C8cc00d57e76d4b08694f08ddc92e799d%7Cc17c205067d7447ea716d180827b4ae5%7C0%7C0%7C638887923655024147%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eud1skiT8C0HC0Q%2B718wO43bdRw9qErUaVaqlbFlhDI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnma.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2025%2F07%2FOSMRE-Proposes-Recission-of-Ten-Ten-Day-Notice-Regulations-1.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CJRandall%40nma.org%7C8cc00d57e76d4b08694f08ddc92e799d%7Cc17c205067d7447ea716d180827b4ae5%7C0%7C0%7C638887923655062387%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=V4SDX4tGKawr59lXtyXEF3Xc8QbQFrR92paZTTOQQpQ%3D&reserved=0
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